

Berry Hill Primary & Nursery School Black Scotch Lane Mansfield Nottinghamshire NG18 4JW

Head Teacher: Mr B Trenowden Telephone: 01623 478477 Email: office@berryhill.notts.sch.uk

6th September 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to the start of our new academic year. I am looking forward to lots of Sporting dates in the calendar and I'm sure that we're going to have many more sporting successes to celebrate throughout the year.

This year, I am pleased to welcome Mr Wells to the Berry Hill team. He is our new Sports Coach and will be working across school to deliver PE lessons and a variety of clubs. He is really looking forward to supporting all of the children with their sporting skills.

Please also see the information below detailing the days that each year group will be having PE for the Autumn 1 Term.

These will begin next week, the week commencing 11th September 2023.

Foundation 2	Friday
Year 1	Wednesday and Forest Schools on Thursday
Year 2	Monday and Wednesday
Year 3	Monday and Thursday
Year 4	Tuesday and Thursday
Year 5	Tuesday and Wednesday
Year 6	Tuesday and Thursday

After-school clubs will be beginning soon and further information will be sent out about these in a separate letter.

We will be continuing with PE kits replacing school uniform on PE days. Please see below for a reminder of the school uniform for PE:

- Plain white or plain blue T-shirt
- Black or navy shorts / tracksuit bottoms / leggings
- Plain black or navy tracksuit top / hoodie / sweatshirt
- Suitable PE footwear (e.g. PE plimsols or laced / Velcro non-high top trainers)
- No earrings
- Long hair needs to be tied up please

If you have any queries or questions, then please feel free to contact me via the school office.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kind Regards,

Miss Shaw PE Co-Ordinator